
 

October 25, 2017 

Dear praying friends, 

Our return flight to Brazil was good, and we lost no luggage!  Thank you for your prayers!  We’ve spent the last 
four weeks since our return getting things in order both with ministry and home responsibilities.  Praise the Lord 
we didn’t return to any major problems to solve. 

Our home was in good order with no mold issues, thanks to good neighbors who kept an eye on things for us.  A 
few home repairs had to be done at a small inconvenience.  Our van had to have some suspension, clutch, and 
motor repairs done.  These are all normal type things that we return to, as we were away for ten months. 

Returning to the ministry, we’ve discovered that two families that used to participate in the mission church have 
moved away.  However, by God’s grace we still do have a small group of eight faithful adults and youth, as well as 
four children. 

Since our return, Neila has held one ladies meeting, with nine participating.  During the meeting, John gave a 
short Bible story and lesson to four children. 

 A new developement with our ministry is the renting 
of a commercial space to open up another preaching 
and teaching point with a church plant in view.  Lord 
willing we will be set up by mid-November to begin 
ministering there in the Word and with teaching 
English.  It is a large open space, and we’re needing 
to install dividing walls, lighting, and a small platform.  
On the list of things to purchase is also a new pulpit.  
Praise the Lord we were able to purchase forty chairs 
already.  Please pray with us that the Lord will soon 
provide the rest of the funds we need to complete the 
necessary work. 

 

News from

The Yelles
      Serving the Lord in 

         Caxias do Sul, Southern Brazil



Sunday, October 22nd, Neila led Maria Eduarda (11 yrs old) to Christ.  She has 
been attending church with her grandmother off and on since she was born, and 
praise the Lord that she finally understood the need of Jesus Christ as her personal 
Savior. 

Our prayer requests are: 

• Evangelistic outreach and ministries of the two mission works. 
• Discipleship and spiritual growth of Maria Eduarda. 
• Funds supplied to set-up and equip the new ministry location. 

The Lord sure is faithful in all His promises.  Thank you for the prayers on behalf of 
our family and ministry here in Southern Brazil.  We know the Father hears them 
and will answer in due time.  May you all continue in the grace and mercy of God. 

In His service, 

Yelle 

John & Neila Yelle 

Sending church:

Victory Baptist Church 
1311 E Bankhead Drive 
Weatherford, TX  76086

Correspondence and Contributions:

IBFI Missions Agency 
724 N Jim Wright Fwy 
Fort Worth, TX  76108-1222
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